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TALLYGAROOPNA PRIMARY SCHOOL NO.3067 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Victoria Street, Tallygaroopna 

Phone 03 58298264   Fax 03 58298244    tallygaroopna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au  

Website - http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/ Mobile 0403625625 / 0411960164 

Facebook Page – Click here  

SCHOOL VALUES – RESPECT, HONESTY & INCLUSION 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

THE NEXT PLAYGROUP WILL BE ON 
THURSDAY 17TH JULY. EVERYONE IS 
WELCOME TO COME ALONG FOR A 
CHAT. MRS HABERFIELD WILL BE 

RUNNING THESE SESSIONS IN THE 
ABSENCE OF MRS WALLACE. 

 
 A REMINDER TO ALL FAMILIES TO 

FREQUENTLY CHECK TIQBIZ BECAUSE 

MANY SPECIFIC EVENTS ARE PUT ON THIS 

RESOURCE INSTEAD OF THE 

NEWSLETTER.  

 

Permission forms for more than one child going 
to the same event can be completed once if you 

wish on Tiqbiz 
 

THE CLUSTER BOOK DAY WILL BE HELD 

ON WEDNESDAY. STUDENTS CAN GET 

DRESSED UP AS A BOOK CHARACTER IF 

THEY WISH OTHERWISE SCHOOL 

UNIFORM MUST BE WORN. 

 

AASC PROGRM FOR TERM 3 

MONDAY – MULTI SPORTS 

TUESDAY – CRICKET 

ENROL NOW 

 

 

 

Parents’ Club need some helpers 
to prepare the Munch & Crunch 

lunch on Wednesday from 
10.30am onwards. Please contact 

the Office if you can assist. 

TERM 3 NO. 20     14th July 2014     

PERMISSION FORMS DUE 
BOOK WEEK PLAY - WEDNESDAY 

News from the Principal’s Desk 
 
Hi everyone,  
Welcome back to the second semester. I hope everyone had an 
enjoyable break in preparation for a very busy term ahead. On 
behalf of the whole school community, I would like to welcome Mrs 
Few to Tallygaroopna PS and hope her time at our school is both 
enjoyable and rewarding at the same time. As stated last term, 
normal classroom programs will take place over the next 6 weeks 
and I am sure the children in F/1 will enjoy their time with Melissa. 
Over the holiday period, I started working on our new school 
website. The address remains the same and I encourage all families 
to take a look at this resource over the next few weeks – I welcome 
any feedback in regard to this. This website is now live and lots of 
alterations will be made over the coming weeks. 
The Cluster Book Day is only a couple of days away and there is a 
lot of excitement amongst the students and teachers at school. The 
day will be a busy one with many visitors to our school and we look 
forward to a fun filled day. A draft outline of the day is included in 
this edition of the newsletter – the cost for the day is only $5 as 
some of the cost has been kindly subsidised by the MARC van. 
Permission forms must be returned ASAP – the play will be held 
down at the town hall in the morning.  
Next week, there will be a couple of out of school programs taking 
place with the Interschool Sport Day held on Friday 25th July. 
Information is again provided in this edition of the newsletter and we 
hope to finalise these specific details during the week. We have 
been also been asked by Trish Moss from the Tallygaroopna 
Landcare group to assist with planting some trees on Thursday 24th 
July – more specific details should be available before the end of 
this week as well. 
Finally, a big thank you to all of the families who have offered to 
assist with the Bunning BBQ this Sunday. The final roster is in this 
edition the newsletter and I will be finalising some of these details 
with some parents during the week. We again look forward to this 
day being financially beneficial to our school.  
Karen will be at school for the whole week (apart from Friday) to 
attend to any matters that arise. I look forward to catching up with 
some parents at the Cluster Book Day on Wednesday and at 
Playgroup on Thursday. We are taking enrolments for 2015 NOW, 
so don’t hesitate to contact the office to gather specific 
information or to request a tour of the school – please spread 
this message for potential new families.  

David Brodie (Teaching Principal) 
 

NEXT WEEK WILL BE A MINI NEWSLETTER 
EDITION. THIS WILL BE PUT ON TIQBIZ AND OUR 

SCHOOL WEBSITE. 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:tallygaroopna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Tallygaroopna-Primary-School/537390216312887
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Photos of the Week – Playgroup 
 

   
 

   
 

   
 

  
 

Thanks to the Fleming family for the kind donation of the Castle. The 
kids have already tested this out and had some fun in it.  

 
 

 

TALLYGAROOPNA PRIMARY SCHOOL 
PRIDES ITSELF ON BEING A 

COMMUNITY SCHOOL 
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Photos of the Week – Dance Festival 
 

 
 

 
 

Photos of the Week – Big Write Program 
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Photos of the Week –  On Road Test / Grade 6 Bike Ride 
 

 
 

 
 

Photos of the Week –  Jump Rope for Heart 
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Photos of the Week –  Taekwondo (Shepparton Excursion) 
 

  
 

  
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

OUR CYBERSAFETY 
DAY IS SCHEDULED 
FOR MONDAY 18TH 

AUGUST 
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STUDENTS OF THE WEEK – Term 2 / Week 9 

 
All students received a certificate and also a free icy pole voucher to use this term. 

 

Foundation / Grade 1  
Clever Cliffords 

Jayla 
 

 
 

 

 
 
Jayla Walton for the persistence 
she displays in her school work, 

especially her reading. Also great 
work in receiving 3 Mathletic 
certificates in the past few 

weeks. Well done Jayla. 
 

Grade 2/3/4  
Spy Kids 

Alicia 
 

 
 

 
 

Alicia Sprunt for the awesome 
effort she puts into her school 

work and also the excellent work 
she puts into her reading. Well 

done Alicia! 
 
 

Grade 5/6  
Crazy Clowns 

Jacob 
 

 
 
 

 
Jacob McHale for the effort that 
he put into his Big Write on the 
big holiday. Congratulations on 

being promoted to the Dictionary 
Group with Spelling as well. 

 

Values Vault Winner for  Week 9 was Zoe 
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CLUSTER BOOK DAY  
– WEDNESDAY 16TH JULY 

 
Draft Format for the day is the following – subject to change 
 
10am – 11am > Performance at Tallygaroopna Hall (100 metres down the road 
from the school – Victoria Street).After the performance – children will walk back to 
Tally PS for morning recess and their own morning snack. 
 
11am – 11.45am > Morning Recess 
 
11.45am – 12.15pm > Book Parade  
 
12.15pm – 1.15pm > Activity with class teachers (Literacy focus) 
 
1.15pm – 2.15pm > Lunch / Recess (hot dog orders) 
 
2.15pm – 2.30pm > Assembly for best dressed certificates for boy and girl from 
each group (ie: F-3, 4-6) 
 
2.35pm > Schools leave Tally PS. 
 

The cost for the day is $5 per student.  
The MARC Van is paying $4.50 for the day. 
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THE PARENTS CLUB RECEIVED ABOUT 20 REPLIES IN REGARD TO THE END OF YEAR EXCURSION 

ON TIQBIZ. THE MAJORITY OF FAMILIES PREFERRED THE OPTION OF ICE SKATING AND GLO 
GOLF. AS A RESULT, WE ARE NOW LOOKING INTO SPECIFIC COSTS FOR THESE TWO ACTIVITIES 
AND MORE INFORMATION WILL BE AVAILABLE IN THE NOT TOO DISTANT FUTURE. THANKS TO 

EVERYONE FOR YOUR FEEDBACK IN REGARD TO THIS EXCURSION. 

 

BUNNINGS BBQ IS SCHEDULED FOR SUNDAY 20TH 
JULY – IF YOU CAN ASSIST WITH ANY ESKIES 

CAN YOU PLEASE LET THE SCHOOL KNOW  
 

8AM – 10AM ROBERTSON, NEWBOUND, BASSETT 

10AM – NOON HALL, MONTGOMERY, MCNAB 

NOON – 2PM BROWN, BURGESS, DEMPSTER, BRODIE 

2PM – 4PM COLLINS, CHURCH, FLEMING 

4PM - CLOSE BRODIE, O’BRIEN, KLEIN 

 
 
1. School Reports / Student Led Conferences 
A huge thank you to the many families who made the effort to attend the Student Led Conference Day during the last 
week of Term 2. Everyone involved found these really worthwhile and lots of good discussion took place. We look 
forward to continuing to build on the relationship between home and school in the future and hope to implement these 
meetings again in 2015. We welcome any feedback so that we can build on this great start – a survey regarding reports 
and the interviews is available on Tiqbiz. 
.  
If any families were unable to attend these conferences, feel free to contact the office at arrange a more convenient time. 

 
2. Attendance Awards 
We are very proud of the attendance data which is frequently evident at our school. As a result, Tallygaroopna PS is 
often below state benchmarks in regard to attendance and this allows our children to maximise their learning potential as 
much as possible. We do acknowledge that children should stay home if unwell and this seems to occur quite often 
especially during Winter.  
 
Congratulations to the following students who had 95% attendance at school for either the First Semester or for Term 2. 
  
Term 2 Attendance Awards (27 students)  
Prep/Grade 1 (6 students) – Nate, Joshua, Sam, Tom, Lachlan and Beau 
Grade 2/3/4 (12 students) – Jessica, Liv, Daniel, Leah, Zoe, Taylah, Cohan, Kyle, Ashleigh, Declan, Tayla and Ryan 
Grade 5/6 (9 students) – Brock, Mitchell, Kelsie, Preston, Jacob, Bailey, Brittany, Jordan and Brooke 
 
Semester 1 Attendance Awards (28 students)  
Prep/Grade 1 (8 students) – Nate, Josh, Sam, Tom, Lachlan, Beau, Lilly and Jayla 
Grade 2/3/4 (11 students) – Jessica, Daniel, Zoe, Taylah, Cohan, Kyle, Ashleigh, Declan, Ryan, Eloise and Harvey 
Grade 5/6 (9 students) – Brock, Mitchell, Kelsie, Preston, Jacob, Bailey, Brittany, Jordan and Brooke 
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3. New School Website 
Our website has had a major upgrade and some further alterations will be made over the next few weeks. Newsletters 
along with policies and relevant information will be frequently uploaded onto this website and we would appreciate any 
feedback in regard to any other information which would be valuable for parents to access from this online resource. This 
tool is primarily used to promote the school in a positive way for current and prospective families of the school.   
 
The address of the school website is http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/ 
 
 

 
 
4. National Data Collection 
In a past newsletter information explained that the Federal Government is collecting information on how schools make 
adjustments for students with a disability. The term disability may be a bit confusing as it includes students who suffer 
from asthma, other diagnosed illnesses, Individual Learning Plans as well as students who are on our funded Disability 
Program. Students are not named in this collection, we just have to count the number of students we make adjustments 
for in each category. We hope this information may lead to a review of funding in schools. 
 
5. Interschool Sport 
Our school will be participating in Interschool Sport in Shepparton and Mooroopna on Friday 25th July. We will be 
sending teams for Football and Netball. This year, we will be combining both our netball and football teams with 
Congupna PS. At this stage, Mrs Haberfield or Mrs Few will coach the netball team and we hope that Mr Pettigrew from 
Congupna PS will be able to coach the football team. This will allow for Mr Brodie to float between the two venues. If any 
parents can assist in any way it would be greatly appreciated. A random draw may be held this week for some Grade 3/4 
boys who will help with the football team – parents will be contacted in regard to this.  
The cost for the day will be $6 which will cover buses and entry for each team. Permission forms will go home this 
week and will need to be returned along with money ASAP. We will leave by bus at 9am and return to school at 
approximately 2pm. All students will need to bring their own lunch, drink and snack for the day and school uniform is still 
required.  
 
VENUE:  
FOOTBALL Mooroopna Oval & John Gray Oval, Mooroopna.  
NETBALL McEwen Reserve, Shepparton.  
 
TIME: 10.00am to approx.1.30pm 
 
 

http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/
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6. Community Rewards Program - IGA 
So far our school has received $192.15 from the IGA Community Rewards Program. This is a fantastic effort and a huge 
thank you to all of our families who have contributed to this amount. This money will be spent on buildings and grounds 
around the school.  
 
7. School Production 
A reminder to families that our School Production “Cinderella Rockerfella” is scheduled to be held on Wednesday 10th 
September. There is an expectation that all children participate in some way with this performance as it is perhaps the 
highlight of the school year. Full Rehearsals will begin this term. 
 
8. Camps – Somers / Curumbene 
There are a number of camps approaching fast this term. Somers Camp will be held from 29th July until the 6th August for 
some grade 5/6 students and Camp Curumbene is scheduled from 6th to 8th August. It would be appreciated if payments 
for these camps could be made ASAP. Specific forms need to be handed in as well – these are summarised below. 
Contact the office to clarify whether these forms have been returned. 
 
Somers Camp $185    Curumbene Camp $190 
* Application Form    * Parental Permission Form / Camp Agreement 
* Medical Form     * Confidential Medical Report 
 

9. Jump Rope for Heart - Sponsorship 
Sponsorship forms for this program have been sent off and we anticipate that prizes will arrive at school in the next few 
weeks. Thank you to the many families who supported the Jump Rope for Heart Program this year and we hope that you 
will be involved again next year.  
 

10. Tree Planting Day 
Some children from our school may be involved in a Tree Planting Day out of the school grounds on Thursday 24th July. 
More details will be available next week in regard to this. Permission forms will go home ASAP and there may be a small 
cost in regard to the bus. Stay tuned. 
 
11. School Council 
The next School Council Meeting will be held at school on Wednesday 23rd July. The Finance Committee will meet at 
6.45pm followed by School Council at 7.30pm. 
 
12. Tissues 
Could all families please donate a box of tissues for children to utilise during the cold wintery months. Thanks in 
anticipation. 
 
13. School Uniform 
A reminder that full uniform is required at school and a note must be presented to staff if this cannot be adhered to. 
We acknowledge that there may be issues with uniforms during the Winter months at school. 
 
14. 2015 Prep Enrolments 
We are now planning Prep enrolments for next year. It is important we know the number of younger brothers and sisters 
in our school community to be enrolled. This will help us to determine the number and structure of classes we will run for 
the future. Please contact the office and add your child’s name to our list. School tours are available upon request from 
any new families at any time which is convenient. 
 

AT PRESENT, WE ONLY HAVE A COUPLE OF ENROLMENTS 
HANDED IN FOR NEW FOUNDATION STUDENTS FOR 2015. WE ARE 

ANTICIPATING A LARGE GROUP OF NEW STUDENTS FOR NEXT 
YEAR SO COULD THESE ENROLMENT FORMS BE HANDED INTO 

THE OFFICE ASAP TO ASSIST WITH PLANNING REGARDING 
STAFFING AND CLASSES FOR 2015 PLEASE. 
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15. Lost Property 
At the moment we have many items in lost property that are un-named. If your child has lost clothing please come in and 
check the box in the Project space. Unclaimed clothing will be washed and placed in our second hand uniform store. 
Please check that items of clothing, food containers and drink bottles are all clearly named so that lost items can be 
returned easily. 
 
16. Outside School Hours Care 
OSH Care (After School Hours Care) continues this Wednesday, Thursday and Friday in the Multi-Purpose Room. Each 
session begins at 3.25pm and concludes at 6pm. Prices are summarised below: 

Permanent Enrolment $18   Casual Enrolment $20 
If collected before 4.30pm $11 

 
ENROLMENT FORMS MUST BE RETURNED FOR EACH STUDENT BEFORE THEY CAN PARTICIPATE IN THIS 

PROGRAM AFTER SCHOOL HOURS – WEDNESDAY, THURSDAY AND FRIDAY. 
 
17. AASC Program  
Our Active after School Program for Term 3 will begin on Monday 28th July. Multi Sports (AFL, Soccer, Touch Footy) will 
be held on a Monday and Cricket will be held on a Tuesday. The Monday session will begin at 3.35pm as per normal but 
the Tuesday session will begin 10 minutes later at 3.45pm. Some past students from our school (Darcy and Tait Collins 
and Zane Newbound) who are representing Northerners Cricket Club will be running the cricket sessions and they 
obviously need some time to get to our school from Wanganui Secondary College. Both sessions will still go for an hour 
each finishing at 4.35pm and 4.45pm respectively. Enrolment forms were attached to this edition of the newsletter and 
can be collected from the school office as well if needed. We will be trying to restrict numbers to 20 again so get in quick 
to avoid disappointment.  
 
Participating students will be given fruit for afternoon tea prior to the start of each session. A participation voucher for a 
free icy pole will be handed out at assembly each week as well. The Participation voucher winner for week 9 was Kelsie. 
 

There is a late arrival, early departures (students) and visitor's (parents) book that 
needs to be signed at the office counter on a regular basis if the need arises. This will 

aid our emergency management of the school. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

COLLINGWOOD FOOTBALL CLUB CLINIC 
 



 

 

 

 

12 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

13 

TALLYGAROOPNA P.S. COMMUNITY – TERM 3 CALENDAR 2014 
 

 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

4 

AASC 

 Multi Sports 

5 

AASC 

Cricket 

Kinder Day 

SES Visit 

6 

OSH 

Kinder Day 

 

7 

OSH 

Kinder Day 

 

8 

.OSH 

Art 

 

11 

AASC 

Multi Sports 

12 

AASC 

Cricket 

Kinder Day 

 

13 

.OSH 

 

14 

OSH 

Library 

Playgroup 

Kinder Day 

 

15 

OSH 

 

18 

AASC 

Multi Sports 

Cybersmart 

Program 

19 

AASC 

Cricket 

Kinder Day 

 

20 

 OSH 

Kinder Day 

 

21 

OSH 

Kinder Day 

 

22 

OSH 

Art 

School Disco 

25 

AASC 

Multi Sports 

Mrs W - Returns 

26 

AASC 

Cricket 

Kinder Day 

 

27 

OSH 

School Council 

& Finance 6 

 

28 

OSH 

Library 

Playgroup 

Kinder Day 

 

29 

OSH 

 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

 7 

 

8 

 

9 

 

10 

 

11 

 

14 

Newsletter 

 

15 

Kinder Day 

 

16 

OSH 

Book Day – Tally 

PS 

17 

OSH 

Library 

Playgroup 

Kinder Day 

State C. Country 

18 

OSH 

 

 

 

 

Bunnings BBQ – 

2Oth 

 21 

Mini Newslet. 

22 

Kinder Day 

 

23 

OSH 

Kinder Day 

School Council & 

Finance 5 

 

24 

OSH 

Kinder Day 

Tree Planting 

25 

OSH 

Art 

Football / Netball 

28 

AASC 

Multi Sports 

29 

AASC 

Cricket 

Kinder Day 

30 

OSH 

 

31 

OSH 

Library 

Playgroup 

Kinder Day 

 

1 

OSH 

 

JULY / AUG 

 
AUGUST 

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 

SOMERS CAMP 

SOMERS CAMP 

GRADE 3/4 CAMP 

BOOK FAIR WEEK 


